
 
 

 
Scholar Leadership Council Report 

April 8, 2019 
 

The Scholar Leadership Council (SLC) met on Wednesday, February 13 at 3 pm and 
Wednesday, March 13 at 3 pm.  Members of the council consist of Ms. Laila Battle, Ms. 
Elizabeth Christopher, Ms. Jasmine Del Rey, Ms. KristiLynn Effie, Mr. Michael Effie, Ms. 
Alexis Gordon, Ms. Lyric Hearne Hooker, Ms. Vania Linares, Ms. Audrey Millaris, Ms. Aure 
Ruediger, Mr. Cricht Ruediger, Mr. Avery Stansbury, Ms. Kate Vreeman, Ms. Airis Yeung, and 
Ms. Maryam Zorba.  Mr. J.J. Lewis, Superintendent & CEO, serves as an ex-officio member 
and interim secretary. 
 
The council met with Mrs. Rebecca MacAlpine, Director of Engagement, to review and 
discuss of scholar engagement during their February meeting. Compass shared updates on 
charter renewals, for both CCS of Fresno and CCS of Los Angeles. The SLC reviewed the year 
to year comparison results from the survey and provided feedback. Mrs. Beth Sneyd, 
Assessment Coordinator, was a special guest during the March meeting to discuss state 
testing. SLC members shared ideas to help scholars become academically successful in their 
course work. Compass is still growing, with prospective scholars working to join the family. 
A 'Proud Scholar' t-shirt will be sent to all scholars who completed the re-enrollment 
process by Friday, March 22. Also, we continue to work on an affiliation with REALM 
Charter Schools. 
 
Under New Business, each SLC member provided feedback to bring to staff. 
 
Draft minutes can be found on Board on Track. The next Scholar Leadership Council 
meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 10 starting at 3 pm. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Mr. J.J. Lewis  
Superintendent & CEO &  

Interim Scholar Leadership  
Council Secretary 

 


